

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting
held in the Village Hall
Monday 4th December 2023
At 7.30 pm

Those Present

Richard Powell – Chairman

Anna Caffery – Treasurer

Richard Shillaker

Glenda Greendale

Hugh Wood

Sally Carey

Sarah Greenley

Sarah Clarke

Councillor Richard Meredith

Councillor Coleen Gill

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Apologies: Louise Brotherton and Councillor Terry Gill.

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

The meeting due to be held Monday 16th October 2023 was cancelled due to not enough members present. The minutes of the meeting held 4th September 2023 were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding.

MS3 Poles – This is a scheme by M S 3 Networks to install telegraph poles for ultrafast full fibre broadband service in Hull and the surrounding villages. They are authorised to deploy poles under Permitted Development Rights without the need to obtain planning permission. We believe that conservations areas are exempt and Brantingham should be ok but if there is an attempt to install poles, we would need at least one person to object to get it stopped. Wandells View is not in the conservation area, but access would be a problem.

If we do encounter any problems Councillor Coleen Gill is happy to help with this.

Garden tools for working parties. It was suggested to purchase some semi-professional battery-powered tools such as leaf blowers, these would be helpful for working parties. Richard Powell will look at getting some prices.

National Grid pylons: update – National Grid are keen to keep Parish Councils informed on the project and would welcome the opportunity to attend one of our meetings. Linda will contact them with some suggested dates.

Community Governance Review: update, the final recommendations from ERYC for Brantingham are no changes. Now waiting on the Boundary Commission to agree.

Hull and East Yorkshire Local Nature Recovery Strategy: on line survey deadline 7th January. This is an opportunity for individuals to have a say on nature recovery to ensure the strategy meets the needs of the communities, farmers, businesses, and wildlife. We will advertise this on the website and Facebook page.

Village Pond: vegetation clearance. It was hoped that we could have a working party to clear some of the vegetation from the pond, but the water levels are too high to do this at present. Clearing vegetation and desilting agreed as being high priority for 2024. In the meantime, we could try to rake out what vegetation we can.

Jobs for DofE youngsters. There are about five youngsters who live locally wanting to help around the village. We are happy for them to get involved but feel they would need to be supervised not just with members of the PC but feel the parents should get involved as well.

Some of the jobs could include washing benches, pond, Telephone box cleaning and washing village signs.

Salt bin at village hall needs refilling. In the past Richard Shillaker has purchased the salt from Ellerker Lodge but we understand this can also be provided by ERYC. Richard Powell will contact ERYC winter Services.

Litter bin by seat beside golf course - ongoing

Main Street - ditch not draining. Ongoing Richard Powell will contact ERYC and ask for jet washing of outflow pipe.

Telephone Box Door/Cleaning – DofE youngsters could help clean the telephone box, but we may need to get a contractor to do the painting. The door needs attention because it is not closing fully.

Wooden Posts Burill Lane – Reported to ERYC/Village Walkabout - ERYC have been contacted again.

Tree and hedges – Liz Levison has cut the hedges around the central field behind the Village Hall and still needs to do the hedges overhanging the stream on Dale Road.

There are some fallen branches beside Dale Road (near the houses), ERYC are aware of this and have been out to have a look. A large builders sack with cut vegetation also needs to be removed. Wold Trees have done some tidying up following extensive tree felling further up the Dale but more clearing up needs to be done.

Dale Road Stream – Keith Sanderson has looked at this and is hoping to get on with silt removal from the stream shortly. ERYC is aware of the blocked drains on Dale Road.

Tree Plaque – Ongoing – Liz Levison is dealing with this.

Damaged Railings – The railings near the church are damaged. Richard Powell may be able to have a look at this soon.

Bus Shelter – The Ivy on the shelter needs to be removed and the shelter could do with a sweep out. This is another job for DofE.

Emergency Plan – to be finalised.

Defibrillator – Richard Powell will check this.

Item 3 Finance

Item 4 Planning applications and policy consideration

Triton planning update – An onsite meeting was held at the Triton in September with the planning officer and her supervisor. After discussion, he indicated they would recommend approval if the proposed balcony were removed from the planning application. The Triton owners agreed to this. The planning officer appeared to be unhappy that the Parish Council had asked for the application to be referred to the Planning Committee because of the time the planning officer was taking. She suggested now that everything was agreed, if the PC were to send in a further submission stating we were happy for the planning officer to make a determination, she would do this in a timely manner, probably by the end of October. The Triton was in agreement, so we did so, and the Triton submitted an amended application. Now however, ERYC is asking for a bat and newt survey be undertaken in the site.

Rupert's Application – Waiting for new plans to be submitted.

Item 5 Planning Permission

Item 6 Correspondence

Items received have been forwarded via email.

Item 7 Account for payment.

Item 8 any other business

Cave Road – Terry Gill and ERYC will be dealing with path cleaning along Cave Road.

Richard Meredith reported that a new bus service will be operating from Hull to Goole via Brantingham and South Cave.

East Yorkshire Devolution Document - This has been signed off and a consultation period will take place early next year.

Street Lighting – The posts have now been painted but it was noted that the lantern on Wandells View lamppost is still leaning. Anna will contact ERYC.

Dale Road – The Dale was closed recently due to weather conditions. Richard Powell had contacted the police to report the road conditions, ERYC also attended to put up signs.

Grit Bin – A grit bin on Dale Road has been damaged this has been reported to ERYC.

Neighbourhood Watch – A couple of residents have asked if this is something we could set up - We will discuss this at the next meeting.

Damaged crash barrier near Outgang – Richard Powell has reported it.

RAAC concrete-- Richard Meredith has made enquiries. It seems unlikely that any RAAC has been used in houses built for ERYC.

February meeting – The suggested date may need to be change as there is a Village Hall meeting on the same day.

Date of next meeting Monday 8th January 2024

Suggested dates for meeting to be held 2024.

Monday 12th February 2024

Monday 25th March 2024

Monday 13th May – AGM

Monday 24th June 2024

Monday 29th July 2024

Monday 9th September 2024

Monday 21st October 2024

Monday 2nd December

Notes for 2024 meetings:

Planning waiting decision

Triton